West Fork Parks Committee Meeting Minutes
January 29, 2018
Members Present: Kari Waterson, Clay Hungate, T.J. Howerton 
Members Absent: Granville Wynn, John Karnes, Darrin Byrum, Susan Neyman
Others Present: Chad Harrison-Parks Director
Meeting called to session: 11:58 pm
Public Forum: N\A
December Minutes: The committee reviewed and approved the December minutes.
Budget – December: The Committee discussed the year end budget for 2017. The committee reviewed and approved the December budget.  
Old Business:
Meeting Times\Dates: The Committee scheduled the next Park’s Committee meeting for February 19th, 2018 at 12:00 pm.
Pee Wee Football\Cheer: Any discussion or decisions on the program were tabled.
2018 Baseball\Softball: The Director updated the Committee on the status of registration for the season, as well as, projects that are being worked on to prepare for the upcoming season. New batting cage nets have been installed. The Department will continue to work on field preparation, and facility upgrades to prepare for the season.  
Carter Park Trail: The Director informed the Committee that cost estimates and grant funding opportunities for the project were being researched. 
Flagpole: The Director presented cost estimates for the new flagpole at Carter Park. The Committee approved purchasing the pole with the internal halyard and have it installed at the estimated cost. The Committee decided the flagpole would be placed by the main pavilion between to two sidewalks leading to the pavilion. A light will be installed on the pavilion to shine on the flagpole so it can be permanently displayed. The flagpole will display the American and State of Arkansas flags.  
New Business: 
July 4th Celebration: The Committee decided to hold the event on July 3rd. The Committee approved using the same vendors used for last year’s event. The Committee discussed additions and improvements to the event, including possible ways to increase parking in North Carter Park. The Committee will continue to research and discuss options to improve upon the event.
New Truck: The Director presented the Committee with an estimate to purchase a truck for the Department to replace the 1993 Ford truck which is currently owned and operated by the department. The current truck is not in good working condition. The Committee approved the purchase of a new truck for the department at the state bid price presented. Once the new truck is obtained, the Director will sell the old truck, following procedures and ordinances of the City. 
Plaque: The Director presented the Committee with the idea of a plaque to honor Mildred Earp, who is from West Fork and played in the All-American Girls Professional Baseball League. Mildred is part of the permanent AAGPBL display in the Baseball Hall of Fame. The Committee supported the idea of a tribute to Mildred. The Director will research options and pricing and present at the next meeting.
Adjourn: 1:28 pm
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